A second building on the Miracle Valley Campus will soon be completely remodeled and up-dated to present day building codes according to Dr. Melvin Harter, President of Miracle Valley Bible College & Seminary. 

The last building constructed by Rev. A. A. Allen at Miracle Valley was his Sunday school building. Today, the building is a Childcare Center that will be licensed for 70 children, ages 6 weeks - 12 years of age. 

Walls are being insulated and new drywall is being installed. The walls will be painted and the carpet installed in the next 3-4 weeks. 

Dr. Harter states, "It has taken us over 3 years to obtain this goal, nevertheless, the Lord has stood by our side and made the way for us to which we are most thankful." 

Special appreciation goes out to everyone who helped us in this endeavor, especially the 23 individuals from the Bethel Pentecostal Church in Blue Island, Illinois where Rev. Peter Contreras is the pastor and the Miracle Revival Church in Byron, Ohio where Rev. Briscoe L. “Bud” Yoder is the pastor who sponsored Israel and Elaine Aguilar and their family to do the finish on the drywall.  

Both of these pastors are graduates from Brother Allen’s Miracle Valley Bible College in the 1960s. 

We invite the alumni from Miracle Valley Training Center, Miracle Valley Bible College, or Southern Arizona Bible College to come to Miracle Valley once again and help us restore the Miracle Valley campus so that other people may have the same opportunity as those in the past have had, and that is, the training of Christian workers to bring in the ripened harvest before our Lord Jesus Christ comes again.
